

Pest Megye Önkormányzatának Hivatala Igazgatási és Nemzetközi Főosztály Nemzetközi Osztály

Mr. Peter de Martin

ARGE Donaulander, Land Niederösterreich Landhausplatz 1. St. Pölten A-3109 Lower-Austria Austria

Budapest, 27th. April, 2006.

Dear Mr. Peter de Martin,

I deeply regret to inform you, that the ARGE Donaulander Youth Conference 14-21. July, 2006, will not be organized by Pest County Council due to the lack of financial cover.

As the annual budget of the County Council can not afford the high expenses of the conference, we would have liked to cover the costs by funds of the Youth Programme 2000-2006. Unfortunately, some of the tenders handed in by us were not successful, so we are not able to undertake the costs of the conference.

Dear Mr. de Martin; let me express once again my appreciation for your cooperation and help. Hopefully, we will have the opportunity to work together on youth relationship in the near future.

Yours sincerely,

Ms. Rita Gyalog

Head of Foreign Affairs Department